Background on Denali KidCare                                                                                                         February 14, 2007


Alaska State Legislature

[image: image1.jpg]



A Primer on the “No Child Left Uninsured” Act

· The intent of this bill is to make health insurance accessible to all children in Alaska, while asking those families who can afford it to make a meaningful financial contribution towards their coverage.

· The bill raises the eligibility limit for participation in Denali KidCare from 175% to 200% of the federal poverty level (FPL).  This was the eligibility limit for the program until 2003, when SB 105 substantially lowered the limit.
· 200% of the FPL is currently $36,000/year for a single parent and child.  The FPL is adjusted annually for inflation.

· This proposal puts Alaska in line with other states, 43 of which allow participation by families at or above 200% of the FPL.  Eighteen states set the limit at or above 300% of the FPL.  Alaska is currently tied for the second lowest eligibility rate in the nation. 
· This bill would also allow families with incomes up to 300% of the FPL to buy into Denali KidCare using a sliding fee scale.  Many children from working families in Alaska are unable to afford private insurance and go without coverage, which results in poorer health and greater costs in the long-run.

· Premiums for coverage would range from about $240-$1,200 annually depending on income.  In addition, a 20% co-pay would be required.  (This is still significantly less than the cost of comparable private health insurance.) Parents and/or guardians would have to certify that eligible children do not have other insurance coverage.  
· Several states have taken steps in recent years to ensure that all children have access to health insurance. For example, in Connecticut, uninsured children from families making 300% or more of the FPL can buy into “All Kids.”  In Illinois, coverage is available to any child that has been uninsured for 12 months or more, with the cost determined on a sliding scale basis.  Similar proposals under are under consideration in Oregon, Wisconsin, Washington, California and New Mexico, among other states. 
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